
L e a r n i n g  t o g e t h e r  f o r  s u c c e s s .

Tuesday 5th April
Whole School Photo Day

Thursday 7th April
School Vaccination Hub

Friday 8th April
Term 1 Ends
Students finish at 2:30pm

Wednesday 11th - Friday 13th May 
Year 6 Camp

Wednesday 25th May
Curriculum Day (Student free day)

IMPORTANT DATES

School Newsletter

R E S P E C T    R E S P O N S I B I L I T Y    C O U R A G E    C U R I O S I T Y

Email: edgars.creek.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Thursday 31st March 2022

Web: https://edgarscreekps.vic.edu.auPh: 9407 7100

ECPS is again opening a vaccination hub in the school gym on
Thursday 7th April from 3:00-5:00pm.  The vaccination hub is open to
students requiring a second dose and parents requiring booster
vaccinations. 

Bookings are to be made via the school email address
edgars.creek.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Please contact the School office on 9407 7100 if you have any
questions.

Please ensure your child has the appropriate ECPS School Uniform.
Our ECPS School Photos are coming up next week and students will
only be photographed in the correct uniform. Our formal uniform
(checked shirt/dress) will be required on Tuesday 5th April. 

Please check the website and/or School Office for further
information about student uniforms. 

https://edgarscreekps.vic.edu.au/


Your children and school community need your help!! The $230 annual contribution is $1 per
school day per child.
A reminder to please pay your child’s contribution, it's never too late. 

ALL money positively impacts your child(ren)'s learning!

اطفالكم والمدرسة بحاجة لمساعدتكم!!

ان المساهمة السنوية بقيمة $٢٣٠ هي عبارة عن دولار واحد لكل يوم دراسي. 

هذا تذكير لطيف لتسديد مساهمتكم لكلّ من اطفالكم رغم تأخر البعض. 
ال في تعليم اطفالكم! جميع المساهمات المادِّية لها تأثير إيجابي وفعّ

ਤੁਹਾਡੇ ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਅਤੇ ਸਕੂਲ ਕਮੀਊਨਿਟੀ ਨੂੰ ਤੁਹਾਡੀ ਮੱਦਦ ਦੀ ਲੋੜ ਹੈ !!

ਇਸ ਲਈ ਤੁਹਾਡੇ ਵੱਲੋਂ 230 ਡਾਲਰ ਦਾ ਸਾਲਾਨਾ ਯੋਗਦਾਨ ਦੀ ੳਮੀਦ ਕੀਤੀ ਜਾਂਦੀ ਹੈ, ਜਿਸ ਦਾ ਮਤਲਬ ਹਰ ਇੱਕ ਬੱਚੇ ਦੂਆਰਾ ਇੱਕ
ਡਾਲਰ ਫੀਸ ਪ੍ਰਤੀ ਸਕੂਲ ਦੇ ਇੱਕ  ਦਿਨ ਦੀ ਹੋਵੇਗੀ ।

ਕਿਰਪਾ ਕਰਕੇ ਆਪਣੇ ਬੱਚੇ ਦੇ ਯੋਗਦਾਨ ਦਾ ਭੁਗਤਾਨ ਕਰਨ ਲਈ ਤੁਹਾਡੇ ਧਿਆਨ ਵਿੱਚ ਲਿਆਂਦਾ ਜਾਂਦਾ ਹੈ ,ਕਿ ਅਜੇ ਵੀ ਬਹੁਤ ਦੇਰ ਨਹੀਂ
ਹੋਈ ਹੈ |

आपके  बच्चों और स्कू ल समुदाय को आपकी मदद की ज़रूरत है! 
$ 230 वार्षिक योगदान प्रति बच्चे प्रति स्कू ल दिन $ 1 है।
कृ पया अपने बच्चे के  योगदान का भुगतान करें
पैसे का उपयोग आपके  बच्चों के  सीखने के  लिए सकारात्मक रूप से किया जाता है!

Carruurtaada iyo bulshada dugsigu waxay u baahan yihiin caawimadaada.  Tabaruc dhan $230 oo
sanadle ah waa $1 maalin dugsiyeed walba ilmihii. Xasuusiye aad kaga farxiso bixinta tabaruca
ilmahaaga, marna ma noqonayso wax daahsan. Dhamaan lacagtu waxay si wax ku oolla u
saamaynaysaa barashada ilmahaaga!

!!فرزندان تان و جامعه محلی مدرسه به کمک شما نیاز دارند
.کمک مالی سالیانه 230 دلار معادل 1 دلار برای یک روز مدرسه به ازای هر کودک است
اً سهمیه فرزندتان را پرداخت کنید، هیچ زمانی برای پرداخت دیر نمی باشد .یادآوری می کنیم که لطف
!کلیه این وجوه به صورت مثبت بر یادگیری فرزندتان تأثیرگذار است
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Philip Ross – School Council President
Kanchi Bhagat – School Council Vice President
Gaby Navas – School Council Treasurer
Mahendran Shanugam,
Charanjit Pabla,
Avneet Kamal,
Pink Garg,
Robert Reid.

Our School Council for 2022 has been elected. We welcome our new school councillors and thank those who have
continued on in their roles from 2021. Our parents/carers representatives are:

Joining these parents/carers are Matthew Dunstone, Benjamin Hirst, Deesa Walsh and Ann Turner-Calleri as DET
employees.

An example of the work of School Council from this meeting, is the discussion of the survey responses for the
Traffic Management around the school at pick up and drop off time. This will be provided to the City of Whittlesea
in support of our concerns for the safety of our school community.

Thank you to our 2021 School Councillors for their support  last year in our opening year. Thank you to Pania,
Jugmeet, and Devesh.

We look forward to working with our new School Councillors, as we continue to make Edgars Creek a great
school to learn and thrive at for all of our students.

Families are reminded to park in designated parking areas, always following the parking rules. We have been
advised by neighbours that some families are parking over driveways, which is in breech of the parking rules. This
may result in a fine to the vehicle owner if the City of Whittlesea parking inspector is in the area.

Please ensure that you always follow the road rules and parking regulations, even at busy times. The safety of our
students and families is paramount.

It was fantastic to have our whole school together in our school gym last Friday for our first face to face school
assembly. Students were very well behaved, demonstrating our School Values of Respect, Responsibility, Courage
and Curiosity. Our School Captains and Vice Captains did an excellent job of leading the assembly and outlining our
expectations. 

This week we will be presenting our House Captains and House Vice Captains with their badges. We have been
able to invite these students’ parents/carers to assembly to watch this presentation.

Unfortunately, we cannot invite other parents/carers to assembly at this stage as our COVID restrictions are still
quite strict. We hope that this is possible in Term 2.

All visitors entering ANY school building must be signed in at the School Office and show proof of their
DOUBLE vaccination. Please arrive from 2.20pm and report to the office. 



We would like to thank all of the members of our school and local community who contributed to our Traffic
Safety Survey! 131 people responded to this survey and we will now be passing the data we have collected on to
the City of Whittlesea.

Below is a summary of the data collected through this survey:

There were also a number of written suggestions we will pass on to the City of Whittlesea. Common suggestions
were:
• More parking required on Macedon Parade
• Installing additional school crossings or relocating existing crossings
• Ensuring parking bays are lined to ensure the maximum number of cars can park in them
• Having parking enforcement present to ensure people are following the parking rules
• Considering traffic lights at the Macedon Parade and Edgars Road intersection
• Installing traffic lights in locations along Macedon Parade and potentially replacing the roundabout

Not at all concerned Extremely concerned

Not at all concerned Extremely concerned
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Holi Festival celebrated by the Year 3
Learning Community











Use the ECPS Advanced code: E3J TF4 MH4
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Welcoming Wellbeing 
This Term all ECPS staff participated in Professional Learning which has begun
our journey to better understand Mental Health Literacy. Mental Health Literacy
is a key component of Mentally Healthy Communities. It contributes to making

a community a safe place to talk about mental health and to seek help. The
Mental Health Literacy of educators contributes to the development of children

and young people’s Mental Health Literacy and the Mental Health Literacy of
families and the wider community.



One of the areas we looked at in our Professional Learning was common

anxieties that children may experience at different ages. 
Anxiety is part of our survival instinct (fight, flight or freeze). When we’re faced

with a threatening situation, our brains and bodies respond by kicking into
safety mode. 



However, some people, including children, react more quickly or intensely to
situations they find threatening, or find it harder to get their anxious feelings

under control. Some kids also perceive the world to be scarier or more
dangerous than others.

 
What is ‘normal’ anxiety in children?

Fearful and anxious behaviour is common in children – especially as they
come across new situations and experiences. Most children learn to cope with

different fears and worries.
However, they may need some extra support when:

- they feel anxious more than other children of a similar age
- anxiety stops them participating in activities at school or socially

- anxiety interferes with their ability to do things that other children their age can do
- their fears and worries seem out of proportion to the issues in their life.
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1. Encourage them to slow down
Encourage your child to take some slow, deep breaths to calm the physical effects of

anxiety. At school, children have learnt lazy eight breathing and the six sides of
breathing.
















2. Make time to worry
Setting aside some designated time to deal with worries can stop anxious thoughts

from taking over. Try creating a daily ritual called ‘worry time’ and encourage children to
draw or write down whatever’s bothering them. After 10 to 15 minutes, place the

‘worries’ in a box or scrunch them up and say goodbye to them for the day.
 

3. Encourage positive thinking
Kids with anxiety often get stuck on the worst-case scenario or 'what ifs' in any

situation. You can help them shift these thinking patterns by:
- reminding them of times they've dealt with similar issues in the past and how things worked out OK

- helping them to challenge the scary thought with facts and evidence. For example, we know that
snakes don’t like noises and they are more scared of us.

- make a plan for how they'll respond if things don't go as they'd like.

 
4. Check out BRAVE https://brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au/

This is a free online program to help kids cope with worries and anxiety. There’s a
version for younger kids (eight-12), one for teens (12-17) and an accompanying program

for parents. 
The features of this program include:

- An audio track with guided exercises for deep breathing, muscle relaxation, guided imagery
and other anxiety reduction techniques.

- An interactive ‘BRAVE ladder’, a tool for planning and managing stepped exposure to sources
of anxiety.




SUPPORTING CHILDREN WHO ARE FEELING ANXIOUS

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbrave4you.psy.uq.edu.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7CNicole.Rainsbury%40education.vic.gov.au%7C28ea7af0b4f2406a2dbf08d9983a37b7%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637708198195768006%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=py%2FBUHzBAqm07rfpY5KE6GVmawGtWlAgCJWY4QkIQMc%3D&reserved=0
https://brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au/
https://brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au/
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School Fundraising

We are selling NO SUGAR Zooper Doopers at
afternoon recess. These are available from the
Canteen and have been enjoyed by many students
already over the past few weeks. They cost $1.

The profits from the sale of these will go to more
reading materials for the students including Take
Home Books and Library Books.

Thank you to the staff who are giving up part of
their break time to sell our Zooper Doopers.

Thank you to all the families that purchased books
through Book Club.  All school delivery orders have
now closed. You are still able to order with home
delivery, this will include a delivery fee.

All items will be sent home before the end of Term 1.

Thank you to all the families who have bought tickets so far for the
raffle. 

All funds raised will go towards additional furniture for the Learning
Communities.

We are seeking donations for the Easter baskets, anything you can
contribute is greatly appreciated.  Please drop your donations to the
School Office by Monday 4th April. 

              
Please see the Office staff if you would like more tickets!
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 This is a great opportunity for local minded people who want to support
their community in a time of emergency or a young person who wants

to pursue employment in the police force or the army.  



They are also seeking people who speak multiple languages due to the
diverse community in Wollert. Volunteers interested must reside in

Wollert and be at least sixteen years of age.



If you meet anyone interested please advise that they need to apply
through the below website but also, please let our Volunteer Coordinator
Emma Navarro know who they are as she will organise an excursion to

the site if there is enough interest.



Below is the website  to register interest–
https://www.wollertcfa.com.au/recruitment



Emma’s details are:



Emma Navarro

Whittlesea Volunteer Resource Service Coordinator
(Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri)

Tel : 94016650






















